Superintendent’s Report

October 24th, 2016
I.       Needs Assessment
Needs Assessment attached, recommendations TBA pending discussion.

        II.      Out-of-district meetings
September 28th; OVEC - Shelbyville

October 12th; KASA Governance Committee – Frankfort
October 19th; FFA National Convention - Indianapolis

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*See Attached
VI. TES Construction Project
Monday the 24th is the next scheduled visit to the construction site and once again, you are invited to attend in order to see the progress first hand.  Attachments from the monthly progress meeting are included.
VII. Standards Based Instruction
Although standards-based instruction is the most logical measurement for the level of mastery within most any academic discipline, much of what I have found since the last BOE Meeting indicates that in a competitive environment where grades and GPA is the primary method of awarding KEES money from the state and advanced scholarships from institutions of higher education, considering a grading scale such as this would put our students at a competitive disadvantage with other students across the Commonwealth.     
VIII. Grant Writer

Since we continue to experience a shortage of applicants in this area while balancing a variety of “due dates” on some of our current grant extension requests, I have placed an action item to extend the contracts of two current teacher- leaders/administrators that we can consider tonight which will provide us adequate coverage for the remainder of the year.  This option will utilize the $25 per hour flat rate that we use for summer enrichment teachers, PD leaders, etc., for up to 12 hours per week until May 19th.


IX. Edgenuity Survey
Sample survey is attached, scheduled to be taken after return from Fall Break with results ready for the November BOE Meeting.
X. Leadership Professional Growth Plans
Administrative PGP’s were completed and uploaded as a result of the K-Prep data and the following round table discussion that took place at our work session on the 6th.  These growth plans outlines areas of consideration for areas of future improvement with novice reduction topping the list.
XI. Christmas on Main Street
As Taylorsville prepares for this community event, you are invited to attend an organizational meeting on Tuesday the 25th beginning at 6:00 at the Chamber.  Pizza will be served!

XII. Student Advisory/BOE Rep.
After meeting with the student leadership team at SCHS as part of my Student Advisory Council, I mentioned the possibility of having a non-voting student member join the BOE, possibly after Christmas.  It may be that they wish to rotate in order to share the experience considering the chaotic schedules of our student leaders, so give it some thought and advise me on direction if this remains to be something the BOE continues to be interested in.
